FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
How many PCR tests from the Council's area (or from the Council's area plus Rutland and/or Leicester - if so please reveal that this is what it is) 1 September 2021-15 October 2021 inclusive have been sent to the laboratory in Wolverhampton run by Immensa? How many of these test returned a positive result and how many negative? (I assume the remainder inconclusive - if not, please reveal what they were/how many were what result?) How many of the negative PCR had reported having a positive lateral flow before seeking the PCR test?

Nationally, PCR testing for covid-19 is performed by the NHS Test and Trace Service and not local authority public health departments. Consequently, we receive notification of the results for our area via the national system but not which laboratory they were processed in. Nor do we have access to this information. It is our understanding that the Wolverhampton laboratory you refer to is not routinely used for tests from the Leicester area, but beyond that we have no further details. We would therefore suggest contacting the NHS test and trace service for this information.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
